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Principal's Newsletter Term 4 Week 7     26 November  2020

Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Malo, Talofa Lava, Bula Vanaka, Malo e Lelei, Fakaalofa Lahi atu, Namaste, Talofa Ni and 
Warm Pasifika Greetings!

Community Thank you 
This year has been disruptive for obvious reasons. It was gratifying to host and acknowledge parent helpers, 
coaches, volunteers and supporters of Malfroy School on Tuesday at our annual community thank you event. 
We could not have got through the year providing a variety of programmes, EOTC activities and learning 
support without the community involvement. Thank you!

Malfroy School Vegetable Gardens
Students from Rooms 13 and 12 spent a couple of hours over two days weeding and preparing our gardens for 
planting of summer vegetables. They put in a solid effort and can be very pleased with the outcome. Thanks to 
Room 13 parent Kristy and school caretaker Kevin Gray for helping.

What's inside
Principal's 
Message

Class Page

Message from 
the Office

Sports Results

School Events

December
3rd December - Yr 6 Graduation at 5.00pm
11th December - Montessori Bridging Ceremony
14th December - Celebration Assembly
15th December - School finishes at 12.30pm

We are having our end of year 
celebration assembly on 
Monday December 14th 

Starting at 11.00am - 12.30pm
Parents and caregivers are 

welcome to attend, come along 
and celebrate with us.



Important Reminders

Fill the Bus Appeal
The Hits radio station is supporting the Rotorua Salvation Army Christmas Appeal and Malfroy School students 
are helping by donating non-perishable foods. Donations can be dropped off at school up until Tuesday 1 
December. Thank you.
Weetbix Tryathlon - Sunday 29 November at Kuirau Park.
Sports Prize-giving - Monday 30 November starting at 11.00am. Special Guest speaker is Maurice Stone.
Kapa Haka Ahurei - Monday 30 November performing at the Rotorua Events Centre.
Fluoride Application Day - Tuesday 1 December.
Special Luncheon - Wednesday 2 December Ambassadors, Lunch Monitors, Librarians, Dynamos, 
Receptionists.
Christmas Carols - Friday 4 December 11.00am.
Year 6 Graduation - Thursday 3 December.

Last day of school this term
Tuesday 15 December - 12.30pm school closes.
   
Nga mihi
Nicky Brell & Staff

 Ready…. Signs out… Cross now...

Road Patrol Safety
How many motorists know they have to stop at a road pedestrian crossing when there are 
pedestrians ready to cross? Not many if you go by the number of vehicles that our road patrollers 
have to raise their hand to signal STOP PLEASE! We appreciate the parents/caregivers of Malfroy 
School in supporting our road patrollers.

Congratulation to our Kapahaka team who competed at the Te Arawa Regionals Competition



Room 6: 
Festivals & 

Celebrations,
Te Reo and 

Cornerstone Values

In room 5, they 
have been playing 
with  xylophones 
and percussion 

instruments.

In Room 6, we 
have been doing 

art about 
celebrations and 

festivals

The students in Room 4 have 
been using the Rakau and Poi 

Rakau

Once a week the middle school have been doing art rotations. Check out what 
each class has been learning.



http://www.malfroy.school.
nz/

https://www.facebook.c
om/

Sunsmart Sun Hats

All students are required to wear a 
sunhat this term. These are 
available from the office.

Library Notices
Do you have any Malfroy School reading 
books at home? Can we please have 
them returned to the school. 

School Photos
These have arrived and have been sent home with 
your child. If you have not received your child's 
photos, please contact the school office.

School Uniforms
Is your child moving to intermediate next year? Would you 
like to donate your school uniform to the school. Just drop 
them off into our school office.

Touch Rugby Results

Team Results Player of the Day

Stingrays Cancelled due to rain

Speeders D Sade

All Stars Cancelled due to rain

Class Placements and Pre-enrolments
If you have a genuine request for us to consider class 
placement for your child, please obtain a form from the 
school office and return it before Friday of next week.
Please also enroll any children/siblings who  will be 
starting school next year. Fill The Bus

Support Rotorua Salvation Army Christmas 
Food bank Appeal. We are asking students to 
bring in tin food or a packet of cereal, sugar, 
jam, peanut butter, anything non perishable.
Starts from Thursday 19th November until 
Tuesday 1st December .

Thank you for your support

Rotorua Event
Sunday 29 Nov ‘20 Kuirau 
Park, Rotorua ENTER

Senior Camp - Important Notice
Our senior camp is coming up fast and we are needing parent volunteers 
especially those who  have already been police vetted.

For the safety and well-being of our students it is a requirement that 
every adult who works closely with our students must be police vetted, 
therefore if you have a current police vet (no older than three years) and 
you are able to provide us with a copy, we want you!

If you are able to help at our senior camp, please see your child’s 
classroom teacher or Whaea Teina.

Thursday the 3rd of December

Our programme for the evening will commence at  4.30pm where you 
and your whanau are welcome to join us for light refreshments, before 
the formal ceremony which commences at 5.30pm.  Students leave with 
their families at the end of the formalities.

The dress code is tidy, therefore jeans and runners are not appropriate.
Cameras and video are most welcome at this momentous night.
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